SCARSDALE FRIENDS MEETING PWG VISIT
Sunday, October 28, 2012

Fred Dettmer and Deb Wood visited Scarsdale Meeting on Sunday, October 28, 2012. About 25 Friends were present in worship, including Fred and Deb. Eight Scarsdale Friends joined us for the worship sharing. Fred took notes, and Deb led the discussion. We began the session at 12:45, and concluded at 1:30. 

A few items were brought up during the opening go-round asking what Friends knew about NYYM and any questions. One Friend asked what other monthly meetings were contributing financially to NYYM. Matt Scanlon, a Scarsdale Friend, is on the Finance Committee, so we suggested that she ask him. Another Friend observed the competition for people’s time among the monthly, quarterly and yearly meeting. A third Friend said that other meetings that have Friends’ nursery schools under their care, and asked if the YM had activities to support that effort. Later, it was suggested that YM could help build connections to other meetings with nursery schools.
After the presentation about NYYM, we moved on to responses to the first query. One Friend said that Scarsdale has a ministry for children, both in First Day School and the nursery school. They have somewhere between 3 and 10 children on a Sunday morning. 

Several Scarsdale Friends have been active in prison ministry over about 25 years. They attend the Sing Sing worship group weekly, and have worked with released prisoners as well. Purchase Quarterly Meeting has a prisons committee, but the Friends involved are mainly from Scarsdale. Some Friends are involved with FCNL. Their Peace and Social Concerns Committee has hosted seminars open to the community, one on hydro-fracking.
They hold Bible study, spiritual nurture groups, and adult education sessions. Following a Powell House retreat about a year and a half ago, several meditation /spiritual light groups were formed, and they continue to meet regularly. They are in the process of developing a Quaker Quest program that will take place early next year. They hold Friendly Suppers – food tends to be a draw! One Friend summed up the feeling about the meeting – VIBRANT!
We then considered the second query. One Friend felt that the YM nourishes Friends’ involvement in nurture and ministry. Spark often provides perspective and leadings from other Friends. For some, the YM has been a source of friendships with Friends from other meetings and other parts of the YM. The ARCH program has provided some resources for the meeting.
Scarsdale is struggling with declining membership, and feels it important that YM assist in doing outreach to find new members and attenders. They feel that YM should focus on smaller meetings and worship groups. The YM has a role in rebuilding us as a spiritual body. At one time, Friends had large families – maybe we need to go back to that time! YM needs to encourage involvement of young families. The wide geographic dispersal of families impacts the sense of community. Scarsdale is involved with trying to revitalize Purchase Quarterly Meeting, and will be hosting PQM the first Sunday in November. 

